KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

October 11, 2017
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Sue Bryant
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Absent
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Absent

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held September 13, 2017 were approved as presented.
Open Forum  
· No issues were brought up.   
Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

· #11861 requested approval for new windows.  After discussion, the request was approved with the stipulation that all the windows on an elevation must be replaced to preserve the harmony of appearance and the white color was approved.
· #11771 requested approval to install a ceiling-hung heater in the garage.   This was approved with the standard stipulations of building permit and inspection.   In addition the vent must be located on the alcove (between the garages) side of the unit.
Landscape Committee   

· Two companies have been contacted for bids on removing the 18 trees identified by the committee as being dead. 
Communications Committee 
· No report from the committee.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for September 2017.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $12,621.   Reserves - $508,040.
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserve) were $53,439.
· Delinquencies were down $500 to $26,117.  
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $18,867.
· Total expenses (9 months) were $6,257 under budget.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Insurance policies were renewed on October first.
· Community Painting Specialists completed the touch-up painting after the gutter installations.
· Schultz finished the re-build of the run-off drain by #11886.
· Bids for tree removals were requested from Environmental Tree Care and Aesthetic Tree Service.
· Sprinklers have been turned off and are being winterized.
Unfinished Business
· Notices of the annual meeting were sent out September 21st.  46 proxies have been received.
New Business  

· Following the Annual meeting the following slate of officers was elected for the coming year:
President – Ken Whiteacre

Vice President – Rick White

Secretary – Kathy Arndt-Dann

Treasurer – Bob Campbell

Director at Large – Sue Bryant
Executive Session   None was needed this month.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  November 8, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

